## TOWN OF WOLFEBORO CONSERVATION COMMISSION DREDGE & FILL MEETING APPROVED MINUTES March 22, 2023

Chair Lenore Clark opened the meeting at 8:37 am at the Town Hall Annex meeting room.

Members Present: Lenore Clark, Chair, Brian Gifford, Brenda Jorett, Jeff Marchand, Members.

Janet Rae 7 Earl Shore Road/Lake Winnipesaukee Tax Map #200-21 Expedited Minimum Impact

The applicant proposes to repair/replace damaged wood/rock crib supported 8'x48' permanent dock and install three piling ice cluster spaced 12' off the dock on the northwest end.

The Wolfeboro Conservation Commission noted no objection to the Janet Rae Expedited Minimum Impact application, Tax Map #200-21. The Commission noted that at the time the application was submitted it is unknown whether the project will entail repair or full replacement of the dock, and request that if full replacement is necessary, the applicant ensure Wolfeboro's Dark Sky Ordinance be observed, should any lighting be installed.

Alice C. and Peter B. Kent 58 Churchill Road/Lake Wentworth Tax Map #234-1 Standard Dredge & Fill

The applicant proposes to reconstruct an existing stone border around an existing beach.

The Wolfeboro Conservation Commission noted no objection to the Alice C. and Peter B. Kent Standard Dredge & Fill application, Tax Map #234-1. The agent specified on the plan that "native" vegetation would be planted. The Commission appreciates such, and would further ask them to consider utilizing high-quality species that, for example, provide food for wildlife or otherwise benefit a riparian ecosystem. Such can be found at <a href="https://www.des.nh.gov/documents/native-shorelandriparian-buffer-plantings-new-hampshire">https://www.des.nh.gov/documents/native-shorelandriparian-buffer-plantings-new-hampshire</a> and as referenced in Appendix D of Env-Wq 1400 (Shoreland Protection).

## **Other Business**

The Commission discussed the following; sunflower distribution (table at the Parks & Recreation's Summer Kickoff festival on June 24<sup>th</sup>, the upcoming April "strategic planning" meeting (map out a potential 5-year plan), and the state of the dilapidated boardwalk at Ellie's Woodland Walk.

There being no further business before the Commission, the meeting was adjourned at 9:25 am.

Respectfully Submitted, Lee Ann Hendrickson